From: Amirault, Stephen

To: <u>"kirk.wills@progressivewaste.com"</u>

Cc: <u>Lubozynski, Tom; Eldredge, Susan F.; "david.bromfield@ocfl.net"</u>

Subject: Approval of 2017 Inflation Adjustment Cost Estimate Annual Update - Taft Transfer Station & Material Recovery

Facility and Waste Tire Processing Facility, WACS ID #87104

Date: Thursday, March 2, 2017 8:20:00 AM

Attachments: <u>image001.png</u>

2017 Inflation Adjusted FA update Taft TS - 87104.pdf

Dear Mr. Wills,

On February 28, 2017, the Department received the attached document Closure Cost Estimating Form 62-701.900(28) for the Taft Transfer Station & Material Recovery Facility and Waste Tire Processing Facility. The document was signed by you on February 27, 2017. The inflation factor adjustment of 1.009 for estimates due between January 1 and March 1, 2017, was used to calculate the closing cost estimate for the facility. The approved 2016 total closing costs of \$533,508.51, was used as the base costs.

The 2017 total closing costs were calculated to be \$538,310.09

The cost estimate is approved by the Department.

The documentation to demonstrate financial assurance must be sent to Susan Eldredge, FDEP Solid Waste Section, MS-4565, 2600 Blair Stone Road, Tallahassee, Florida 32399. In order to be in compliance, you must submit the financial assurance document as soon as possible.

If you have any questions, regarding this approval, please contact me. If you have questions regarding financial assurance documentation, please contact Susan Eldredge at (850) 245-8740 or by e-mail at Susan.Eldredge@dep.state.fl.us.

Sincerely,



Stephen Amirault
Engineering Specialist
Waste, Air and Stormwater Permitting
Florida Department of Environmental Protection
Central District Office
stephen.amirault@dep.state.fl.us
Office: 407.897.2942